
Title deeds as early Christmas Gifts | Visit to Nhlungwane Bridge, Ntuzuma in 

preparation for floods in summer. 

Media invite and public statement by the MEC for Transport and Human Settlements, 

Siboniso Duma 

04 November 2024 

Inkosi Mhlabunzima Maphumulo House: Tomorrow morning, we will ensure that several 

families in Ntuzuma Township have an early Christmas.  They will receive title deeds. For 

the first time, take full ownership of their houses where they have been living and, in 

some instances, renting. 

We invite members of the media to attend and witness the historic development. 

First Title Deed Handover 

Time:  09h00 

Date:  05 November 2024 

Venue: H3125, Martin Gumede Lane, Ntuzuma 

 

We will proceed to other houses and also inspect the reconstruction of Nhlungwane Bridge. 

The bridge was washed away by the devastating floods in April 2022. We are now 

preparing for floods during summer. 

Sadly, one motorist died tragically after driving over the damaged bridge and plunging 

into the ditch. 

There are many families who have been waiting for title deeds since 1994. 

As the department, we are radically changing the human settlement landscape by 

accelerating the title-deeds handing over process. 

We want to restore the dignity of a mother or a father who, because of policies of the past, 

remains excluded from property ownership and management processes. 
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